Towards the end of 1962 the "Catholic Herald" published a series of articles examining the Franco regime in Spain.

As a consequence, a number of letters were addressed to the paper. This correspondence is now reproduced below.

The Labour Party addressed a letter to the "Catholic Herald" for purposes of correction, but the London weekly suppressed a part of it. The complete letter is also reproduced below. That part of it which was not printed for its readers is set out in italic.

Don Manuel de Irujo sent four letters to the "Catholic Herald" replying to points faised in the articles. Not one of these four wasé published. The editor of the paper replied to the first two, suggesting the form in which the rectifications might be set out and published. We are publishing here the four letters of correction together with the two received from the Editor. As the "Catholic Herald" refused to admit the fact of the trial of a priest in San Sebastian, we are printing in this bulletin a literal translation of the judgment passed in the case.

Don Iffaki de Aspiazu, a Basque priest domiciled in Bayonne and attached to the Cathedral church there, also wrote to the "Catholic Herald". His letter has not been answered. Nor has it been published. It is given as the last of the letters, the text of which we reproduce here, to illustrate the conduct of the "Catholic Herald". For the rest, the reader may judge for himself.
